<u>Library Committee</u>: This is a new addition to our Council meeting. Each month we will list some New Arrival books in the hopes more residents will check out our well-equipped and comfortable Library on the third floor. (See attached)

## **New Business:**

- 1. New Reminder page added to Minutes this month (see below)
- 2. Ping Pong table in the Asst. Liv. Game room. Michael will order one in the Fall.
- 3. Security "buttons": Anyone still having the "red" one is to exchange it at the front desk for the "silver" one.
- 4. Door frames: All door frames should now be painted. If yours is not, let Michael know.

Minutes	submitted	d by
Bobbie .	Jennings,	Chair

## A FEW REMINDERS

- 1. It's time to clean out your kitchen cupboards and return all your borrowed plates, glasses and silverware to the kitchen.
- 2. Michael has asked that you please leave the lights ON in the Library, Exercise Room, and Makai Lounge....even when not in use. It offers a pleasant look to people visiting our community, and it takes less electricity than turning off and on during the day.
- 3. Batteries of all kinds should not be thrown in the waste basket. There is a container at the front desk for that purpose.
- 4. Television problem? Management prefers that you do not call Spectrum but instead call the front desk and Koa or someone will come to your apartment.
- 5. Walkers are to be placed in the back dining room or by the windows not to be left at your table. Ask a table mate to bring it to you after your meal if you cannot walk that far. We are all willing to help.
- 6. When returning to your apartment from a bus trip or an activity, wash your hands first thing. As they say "while soaping, sing Happy Birthday two times." The idea is that in that time the soap will have frothed, which is when it does its most good.